
 

 

    

 

MINUTES OF PARISH ASSEMBLY HELD IN THE PARISH HALL ON WEDNESDAY 

11th SEPTEMBER 2024 AT 7.30PM 

 

PRESENT: Le Connétable, Le Recteur, Deputy Jeune and 28 Parishioners 

 

APOLOGIES:      Deputy Kirsten Morel, Ron Le Herissier, Janet Egglishaw, Richard Urban 

 

Le Connetable welcomed the Assembly and before continuing with the Agenda asked them to  

stand to respect one minutes silence in memory of Alan Poignand, a former member of the  

Municipality, who passed away yesterday. 

 

Le Connetable read the convening notice: 

 

Parish Assembly 

 
An Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish will be held in the Parish Hall at 7.30pm 

on Wednesday 11th September 2024, to conduct the following business: - 

 

1. Receive and if deemed advisable approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 

Wednesday 31st July 2024. 

 

2. Elect Constable’s Officers for various Vingtaines. 

 

 

Andrew N Jehan                                                                                      2nd September 2024   

Connétable 

 

 

Le Connetable confirmed that the notice had been duly displayed in the Church Box and that 

Reverend Beverley Sproats had signed to confirm this. 

 

1. Minutes from the Assembly held on Wednesday 31st August 2024, having been circulated 

to the Assembly, were approved by John Woodward, seconded by Julian Guegan and 

unanimously approved by the Assembly. 

 

2. Le Connetable formally thanked Susan Baudin and Robin Plumb for their service to the 

Parish.  Sue has completed nine years and has always been an active member of the team 

and will be missed.  Robin Plumb has served for three years and has enjoyed his time but 

has now moved to another Parish. 

 

He then asked for nominations for the role of Constables Officer. 

 

Julian Guegan nominated Richard Markham.  Richard has lived in the Parish for ten and a 

half years and has recently purchased a property with the help of the Affordable Housing 

scheme in the Parish.  He was born in South Yorkshire and has lived in Jersey since 2007. 

He works for Government of Jersey and is married with one child.  Richard is keen to get 

involved and would like to give something back to the Parish he lives in. 

This nomination was seconded by Andy Bisson 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Julian Guegan nominated Andrew Jennett. Andrew has lived in the Parish for twenty-five 

years and is a Sales Representative.  He was in the TA for four years and has supported a 

number of charities by taking part in events including Cycle Mexico for Hospice and 

Machu Pichu for Autsim Jersey. 

This nomination was seconded by David Morris 

 

Rev. Beverley Sproats nominated Timothy Clarke.  Tim has lived in the Parish for twenty 

six years and is a Trust Director.  During his career he has mentored and coached team 

members and colleagues and is comfortable with people from all walks of life.  Tim is a 

father and grandfather, an active member of St Johns Church, is in the Bell Ringing band 

and loves animals. 

This nomination was seconded by Francois Le Luyer 

 

Nicholas Lane nominated Janet Egglishaw.  Janet has lived in the Parish with her partner 

for twenty-four years.  Janet is friendly, helpful and approachable.  Her main hobby is her 

horses. She has represented the Island in various sporting events. 

This nomination was seconded by Sandra Coutanche 

 

Christopher Rudd nominated Cardin Pasturel.  Cardin has completed one term as a 

Constables Officer and has been a valued member of the team.  He would like to continue 

with a second term of office. 

This nomination was seconded by Sharnie Olliver. 

 

There being no further nominations Le Connetable advised the five candidates that they 

were duly elected and warned them all to attend the Royal Court on Friday 27th 

September at 10am to be sworn in. 

 

In closing Le Connetable thanked our team of Officers for the work they do for the Parish 

and for the States of Jersey Police.  He advised the Assembly that he had recently 

received a letter from the Minister of Justice and Home Affairs thanking the Honorary 

Police Force for the voluntary work they carry out, and the assistance and support they 

give the States of Jersey Police. 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 19.42. 

 

 

 

 

 

Signed……………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 Le Connétable 

 

 

 


